
 

 
 

 
February 10, 2010 
 

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton 

Alderman, 1
st
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:    1
st
 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091380 

         INSTALL NO U-TURN RESTRICTION AT THE INTERSECTION OF: 
 

         WEST CAPITOL DRIVE AND NORTH MARTIN L. KING JR. 

         DRIVE/NORTH GREEN BAY AVENUE IN ALL DIRECTIONS          
 

        WEST CAPITOL DRIVE AT NORTH 20
TH

 STREET FOR 

         EASTBOUND TRAFFIC 
    
         NORTH TEUTONIA AVENUE AT WEST ATKINSON AVENUE 

         FOR NORTH AND SOUTH BOUND TRAFFIC 
 

         NORTH 34
TH

 STREET AT WEST CAPITOL DRIVE FOR 

         SOUTHBOUND TRAFFIC 
 

Dear Alderman Hamilton: 
 

As of January 1
st
 2010 U-turns are now legal at signalized intersections in the State of Wisconsin. Due to this 

change our traffic engineering staff has identified locations at signalized intersections where they have deemed U-

turns to be unsafe. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the installation of “No U-Turn” 

restrictions at the above-captioned locations. 
 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it 

to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 
Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

RWB: ns 

 
c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

February 10, 2010 

 

Honorable Joe Davis, Sr. 

Alderman, 2
nd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   2
nd

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091380 

         INSTALL NO U-TURN RESTRICTION AT THE INTERSECTION OF: 
 

         WEST FOND DU LAC AVENUE AND NORTH 51
ST

 BOULEVARD 

         FOR ALL DIRECTIONS          
 

         NORTH 76
TH

 STREET AT WEST APPLETON AVENUE FOR 

         NORTH AND SOUTH BOUND TRAFFIC    
      

Dear Alderman Davis: 

 

As of January 1
st
 2010 U-turns are now legal at signalized intersections in the State of Wisconsin. Due to 

this change our traffic engineering staff has identified locations at signalized intersections where they 

have deemed U-turns to be unsafe. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the 

installation of “No U-Turn” restrictions at the above-captioned locations. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may 

support it to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 
February 10, 2010 
 

Honorable Nik Kovac 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   3
rd

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091380 

         INSTALL NO U-TURN RESTRICTION AT THE INTERSECTION OF: 
 

         EAST LAFAYETTE PLACE AT NORTH FARWELL AVENUE 

         FOR EAST BOUND TRAFFIC          
 

         NORTH LAKE DRIVE AT EAST KENWOOD BOULEVARD 

         FOR SOUTHBOUND TRAFFIC 
    
         EAST LOCUST STREET AT NORTH OAKLAND AVENUE 

         FOR EASTBOUND TRAFFIC 
 

         EAST NORTH AVENUE AT NORTH LAKE DRIVE FOR 

         EASTBOUND TRAFFIC 
 

         NORTH WATER STREET AT EAST PLEASANT STREET 

         FOR NORTHBOUND TRAFFIC 

      

Dear Alderman Kovac: 
 

As of January 1
st
 2010 U-turns are now legal at signalized intersections in the State of Wisconsin. Due to this 

change our traffic engineering staff has identified locations at signalized intersections where they have deemed U-

turns to be unsafe. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the installation of “No U-Turn” 

restrictions at the above-captioned locations. 
 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it 

to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 
 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 
 

 

 
February 10, 2010 
 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   4
th
 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091380 

         INSTALL NO U-TURN RESTRICTION AT THE INTERSECTION OF: 
 

         NORTH WATER STREET AT EAST WISCONSIN AVENUE 

         FOR NORTH AND SOUTH BOUND TRAFFIC 
 

         EAST WISCONSIN AVENUE AT NORTH WATER STREET 

         FOR EAST AND WEST BOUND TRAFFIC WHEN DISPLAYED 
 

         NORTH PLANKINTON AVENUE AT WEST KILBOURN 

                     AVENUE FOR NORTHBOUND TRAFFIC          
 

         NORTH PLANKINGTON AVENUE AT WEST WSICONSIN 

         AVENUE FOR SOUTHBOUND TRAFFIC 
 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 
 

As of January 1
st
 2010 U-turns are now legal at signalized intersections in the State of Wisconsin. Due to this 

change our traffic engineering staff has identified locations at signalized intersections where they have deemed U-

turns to be unsafe. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the installation of “No U-Turn” 

restrictions at the above-captioned locations. 
 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it 

to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 
 

 
February 10, 2010 
 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   4
th
 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091380 

         INSTALL NO U-TURN RESTRICTION AT THE INTERSECTION OF: 
 

         WEST WISCONSIN AVENUE AT NORTH 2
ND

 STREET FOR 

         WESTBOUND TRAFFIC 
 

         WEST WISCONSIN AVENUE AT NORTH OLD WORLD THIRD 

         STREET FOR EASTBOUND TRAFFIC WHEN DISPLAYED 
 

         WEST WISCONSIN AVENUE AT NORTH 4
TH

 STREET FOR 

         EAST AND WEST BOUND TRAFFIC WHEN DISPLAYED 
 

         WEST WISCONSIN AVENUE AT NORTH 6
TH

 STREET FOR 

         EAST AND WEST BOUND TRAFFIC WHEN DISPLAYED 
 

         NORTH 6
TH

 STREET AT WEST WISCONSIN AVENUE FOR 

         NORTH AND SOUTH BOUND TRAFFIC 
 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 
 

As of January 1
st
 2010 U-turns are now legal at signalized intersections in the State of Wisconsin. Due to this 

change our traffic engineering staff has identified locations at signalized intersections where they have deemed U-

turns to be unsafe. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the installation of “No U-Turn” 

restrictions at the above-captioned locations. 
 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it 

to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 
 

 

 

February 10, 2010 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   4
th
 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091380 

         INSTALL NO U-TURN RESTRICTION AT THE INTERSECTION OF: 

 

         NORTH BROADWAY AT EAST WISCONSIN AVENUE 

         FOR SOUTHBOUND TRAFFIC 

 

         EAST WISCONSIN AVENUE AT NORTH BROADWAY FOR 

         EAST AND WEST BOUND TRAFFIC WHEN DISPLAYED 

 

         NORTH MILWAUKEE STREET AT EAST WISCONSIN 

         AVENUE FOR NORTHBOUND TRAFFIC 

 

         EAST WISCONSIN AVENUE AT NORTH MILWAUKEE 

         STREET FOR EAST AND WEST BOUND TRAFFIC WHEN DISPLAYED 

 
Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

As of January 1
st
 2010 U-turns are now legal at signalized intersections in the State of Wisconsin. Due to this 

change our traffic engineering staff has identified locations at signalized intersections where they have deemed U-

turns to be unsafe. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the installation of “No U-Turn” 

restrictions at the above-captioned locations. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it 

to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 
February 10, 2010 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   4
th
 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091380 

         INSTALL NO U-TURN RESTRICTION AT THE INTERSECTION OF: 
 

         WEST WISCONSIN AVENUE AT NORTH JAMES LOVELL 

         STREET FOR EASTBOUND TRAFFIC WHEN DISPLAYED 
 

         WEST WISCONSIN AVENUE AT NORTH JAMES LOVELL 

         STREET FOR WESTBOUND TRAFFIC  
 

         WEST WISCONSIN AVENUE AT NORTH 8
TH

 STREET FOR 

         EAST AND WEST BOUND TRAFFIC WHEN DISPLAYED 
 

         WEST WISCONSIN AVENUE AT NORTH 10
TH

 STREET FOR 

         WESTBOUND TRAFFIC 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

As of January 1
st
 2010 U-turns are now legal at signalized intersections in the State of Wisconsin. Due to this 

change our traffic engineering staff has identified locations at signalized intersections where they have deemed U-

turns to be unsafe. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the installation of “No U-Turn” 

restrictions at the above-captioned locations. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it 

to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
February 10, 2010 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   4
th
 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091380 

         INSTALL NO U-TURN RESTRICTION AT THE INTERSECTION OF: 

 

        WEST WISCONSIN AVENUE AT NORTH 11
TH

 STREET FOR 

         EASTBOUND TRAFFIC 

 

         WEST WISCONSIN AVENUE AT NORTH 12
TH

 STREET FOR 

         EAST AND WEST BOUND TRAFFIC 

 

         NORTH 6
TH

 STREET AT WEST WELLS STREET FOR 

         NORTHBOUND TRAFFIC 

 

         NORTH 35
TH

 STREET AT WEST WISCONSIN AVENUE FOR 

         NORTHBOUND TRAFFIC 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

As of January 1
st
 2010 U-turns are now legal at signalized intersections in the State of Wisconsin. Due to this 

change our traffic engineering staff has identified locations at signalized intersections where they have deemed U-

turns to be unsafe. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the installation of “No U-Turn” 

restrictions at the above-captioned locations. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it 

to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
February 10, 2010 
 

Honorable Milele A. Coggs 

Alderwoman, 6
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   6
th
 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091380 

         INSTALL NO U-TURN RESTRICTION AT THE INTERSECTION OF: 
 

         EAST CAPITOL DRIVE AT NORTH 1
ST

 STREET FOR EAST 

         BOUND TRAFFIC          
 

         WEST FOND DU LAC AVENUE AT I-43 RAMPS FOR EAST 

        AND WEST BOUND TRAFFIC 
    
         WEST KEEFE AVENUE AT NORTH 8

TH
 STREET FOR 

         EASTBOUND TRAFFIC 
 

         WEST LOCUST STREET AT NORTH 7
TH

 STREET FOR 

         WESTBOUND TRAFFIC 
 

         WEST LOCUST STREET AT NORTH 8
TH

 STREET FOR 

         EASTBOUND TRAFFIC 
 

         WEST NORTH AVENUE AT NORTH 7
TH

 STREET FOR  

         FOR WESTBOUND TRAFFIC 
 

Dear Alderwoman Coggs: 
 

As of January 1
st
 2010 U-turns are now legal at signalized intersections in the State of Wisconsin. Due to this 

change our traffic engineering staff has identified locations at signalized intersections where they have deemed U-

turns to be unsafe. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the installation of “No U-Turn” 

restrictions at the above-captioned locations. 
 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it 

to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

RWB: ns 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
February 10, 2010 
 

Honorable Willie C. Wade 

Alderman, 7
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   7
th
 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091380 

         INSTALL NO U-TURN RESTRICTION AT THE INTERSECTION OF: 
 

         WEST CAPITOL DRIVE AND WEST ROOSEVELT DRIVE 

         IN ALL DIRECTIONS          
 

         WEST CAPITOL DRIVE AND NORTH 35
TH

 STREET 

         IN ALL DIRECTIONS          
 

         WEST FOND DU LAC AVENUE AND NORTH 27
TH

 STREET 

         IN ALL DIRECTIONS 
 

         WEST CENTER STREET AND NORTH 27
TH

 STREET IN 

         ALL DIRECTIONS 
 

         WEST FOND DU LAC AVENUE AT WEST LOCUST 

         STREET FOR EAST AND WEST BOUND TRAFFIC 
 

Dear Alderman Wade: 
 

As of January 1
st
 2010 U-turns are now legal at signalized intersections in the State of Wisconsin. Due to this 

change our traffic engineering staff has identified locations at signalized intersections where they have deemed U-

turns to be unsafe. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the installation of “No U-Turn” 

restrictions at the above-captioned locations. 
 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it 

to final passage. 

 
Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

RWB: ns 
 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 
 

 

 
February 10, 2010 
 

Honorable Willie C. Wade 

Alderman, 7
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   7
th
 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091380 

         INSTALL NO U-TURN RESTRICTION AT THE INTERSECTION OF: 
 

         WEST FOND DU LAC AVENUE AT NORTH SHERMAN 

         BOULEVARD FOR EAST AND WEST BOUND TRAFFIC 
 

         WEST FOND DU LAC AVENUE AT WEST BURLEIGH 

         STREET/NORTH 35
TH

 STREET FOR EAST AND WEST BOUND 

         TRAFFIC 
 

         WEST BURLEIGH STREET AT WEST FOND DU LAC 

         AVENUE/NORTH 35
TH

 STREET FOR EAST AND WEST 

         BOUND TRAFFIC WHEN DISPLAYED 
 

         NORTH 35
TH

 STREET AT WEST BURLEIGH STREET/WEST 

         FOND DU LAC AVENUE/NORTH 35
TH

 STREET FOR NORTH AND 

         SOUTH BOUND TRAFFIC WHEN DISPLAYED 
 

Dear Alderman Wade: 
 

As of January 1
st
 2010 U-turns are now legal at signalized intersections in the State of Wisconsin. Due to this 

change our traffic engineering staff has identified locations at signalized intersections where they have deemed U-

turns to be unsafe. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the installation of “No U-Turn” 

restrictions at the above-captioned locations. 
 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it 

to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
February 10, 2010 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   8
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091380 

         INSTALL NO U-TURN RESTRICTION AT THE INTERSECTION OF: 

 

         WEST FOREST HOME AVENUE AND SOUTH 43
RD

 STREET 

         IN ALL DIRECTIONS          

 

         WEST FOREST HOME AVENUE AND WEST OKLAHOMA 

         AVENUE IN ALL DIRECTIONS  

 

         WEST OKLAHOMA AVENUE AND SOUTH 43
RD

 STREET 

         IN ALL DIRECTIONS  

     

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

As of January 1
st
 2010 U-turns are now legal at signalized intersections in the State of Wisconsin. Due to 

this change our traffic engineering staff has identified locations at signalized intersections where they 

have deemed U-turns to be unsafe. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the 

installation of “No U-Turn” restrictions at the above-captioned locations. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may 

support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
February 10, 2010 
 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   10
th
 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091380 

         INSTALL NO U-TURN RESTRICTION AT THE INTERSECTION OF: 
 

         WEST LISBON AVENUE AT NORTH 51
ST

 STREET FOR 

         WESTBOUND TRAFFIC          
 

         WEST LISBON AVENUE AT NORTH 55
ST

 STREET FOR 

         EAST AND WEST BOUND TRAFFIC          
 

         WEST WISCONSIN AVENUE AT NORTH 45
ST

 STREET FOR 

         WESTBOUND TRAFFIC          
 

         NORTH 68
TH

 STREET AT WEST KEARNEY STREET FOR 

         NORTHBOUND TRAFFIC          
 

         NORTH 70
TH

 STREET AT WEST O’CONNOR STREET FOR 

         SOUTHBOUND TRAFFIC          
 

Dear Alderman Murphy: 
 

As of January 1
st
 2010 U-turns are now legal at signalized intersections in the State of Wisconsin. Due to this 

change our traffic engineering staff has identified locations at signalized intersections where they have deemed U-

turns to be unsafe. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the installation of “No U-Turn” 

restrictions at the above-captioned locations. 
 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it 

to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

RWB: ns 
 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
February 10, 2010 
 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   10
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091380 

         INSTALL NO U-TURN RESTRICTION AT THE INTERSECTION OF: 
 

         NORTH 76
TH

 STREET AT WEST KEARNEY STREET FOR 

         NORTHBOUND TRAFFIC          
 

         NORTH 76
TH

 STREET AT WEST O’CONNOR STREET FOR 

         SOUTHBOUND TRAFFIC          
 

         NORTH 84
TH

 STREET AT WEST KEARNEY STREET FOR 

         NORTHBOUND TRAFFIC          
 

         NORTH 84
TH

 STREET AT WEST O’CONNOR STREET FOR 

         SOUTHBOUND TRAFFIC          
 

Dear Alderman Murphy: 
 

As of January 1
st
 2010 U-turns are now legal at signalized intersections in the State of Wisconsin. Due to 

this change our traffic engineering staff has identified locations at signalized intersections where they 

have deemed U-turns to be unsafe. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the 

installation of “No U-Turn” restrictions at the above-captioned locations. 
 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may 

support it to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
February 10, 2010 

 

Honorable Joseph A. Dudzik 

Alderman, 11
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   11
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091380 

         INSTALL NO U-TURN RESTRICTION AT THE INTERSECTION OF: 

 

         WEST FOREST HOME AVENUE AND WEST OKLAHOMA 

         AVENUE IN ALL DIRECTIONS  

 

         WEST OKLAHOMA AVENUE AND SOUTH 43
RD

 STREET 

         IN ALL DIRECTIONS  

     

         SOUTH 35
TH

 STREET AT WEST LAKEFIELD DRIVE FOR 

         SOUTHBOUND TRAFFIC 

 

Dear Alderman Dudzik: 

 

As of January 1
st
 2010 U-turns are now legal at signalized intersections in the State of Wisconsin. Due to 

this change our traffic engineering staff has identified locations at signalized intersections where they 

have deemed U-turns to be unsafe. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the 

installation of “No U-Turn” restrictions at the above-captioned locations. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may 

support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
February 10, 2010 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   12
th
 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091380 

         INSTALL NO U-TURN RESTRICTION AT THE INTERSECTION OF: 

 

         SOUTH CESAR E. CHAZEV DRIVE, WEST GREENFIELD 

         AVENUE AND SOUTH MUSKEGO AVENUE IN ALL DIRECTIONS  

 

         SOUTH KINNICKINNIC AVENUE AT SOUTH 1
ST

 STREET 

         FOR NORTHBOUND TRAFFIC  

     

         SOUTH KINNICKINNIC AVENUE AT EAST MITCHELL 

         STREET FOR NORTHBOUND TRAFFIC EXCEPT BUSES 

 

         SOUTH 1
ST

 STREET AT SOUTH KINNICKINNIC AVENUE 

         FOR NORTHBOUND TRAFFIC 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

As of January 1
st
 2010 U-turns are now legal at signalized intersections in the State of Wisconsin. Due to this 

change our traffic engineering staff has identified locations at signalized intersections where they have deemed U-

turns to be unsafe. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the installation of “No U-Turn” 

restrictions at the above-captioned locations. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it 

to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
February 10, 2010 

 

Honorable Terry Witkowski 

Alderman, 13
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   13
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091380 

         INSTALL NO U-TURN RESTRICTION AT THE INTERSECTION OF: 

 

         WEST HOWARD AVENUE AT THE NORTHBOUND 

         ON AND OFF RAMPS OF I-43/94 FOR WESTBOUND TRAFFIC 

 

         WEST HOWARD AVENUE AT THE SOUTHBOUND 

         ON AND OFF RAMPS OF I-43/94 FOR WESTBOUND TRAFFIC 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

As of January 1
st
 2010 U-turns are now legal at signalized intersections in the State of Wisconsin. Due to 

this change our traffic engineering staff has identified locations at signalized intersections where they 

have deemed U-turns to be unsafe. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the 

installation of “No U-Turn” restrictions at the above-captioned locations. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may 

support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
February 10, 2010 
 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   14
th
 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091380 

         INSTALL NO U-TURN RESTRICTION AT THE INTERSECTION OF: 
 

         WEST HOLT AVENUE AT SOUTH CHASE AVENUE FOR 

         EASTBOUND TRAFFIC 
 

         SOUTH KINNICKINNIC AVENUE AT SOUTH HOWELL 

         AVENUE FOR SOUTHBOUND TRAFFIC 
 

         SOUTH HOWELL AVENUE AT SOUTH KINNICKINNIC 

         AVENUE FOR NORTHBOUND TRAFFIC 
 

         WEST LINCOLN AVENUE AT SOUTH CHASE AVENUE 

         AVENUE FOR WESTBOUND TRAFFIC 
 

         SOUTH 1
ST

 STREET AT SOUTH CHASE AVENUE 

         AVENUE FOR SOUTHBOUND TRAFFIC 
 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 
 

As of January 1
st
 2010 U-turns are now legal at signalized intersections in the State of Wisconsin. Due to this 

change our traffic engineering staff has identified locations at signalized intersections where they have deemed U-

turns to be unsafe. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the installation of “No U-Turn” 

restrictions at the above-captioned locations. 
 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it 

to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
February 10, 2010 
 

Honorable Willie L. Hines 

Alderman, 15
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   15
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091380 

         INSTALL NO U-TURN RESTRICTION AT THE INTERSECTION OF: 
 

         WEST LISBON AVENUE AT WEST NORTH AVENUE FOR 

         EASTBOUND TRAFFIC 
 

         WEST NORTH AVENUE AT WEST LISBON AVENUE FOR 

         EAST AND WEST BOUND TRAFFIC 
 

         WEST LISBON AVENUE AT NORTH 46
TH

 STREET FOR 

         WESTBOUND TRAFFIC 
 

         NORTH SHERMAN BOULEVARD AT WEST LISBON AVENUE 

         FOR NORTH AND SOUTH BOUND TRAFFIC 
 

Dear Alderman Hines: 
 

As of January 1
st
 2010 U-turns are now legal at signalized intersections in the State of Wisconsin. Due to 

this change our traffic engineering staff has identified locations at signalized intersections where they 

have deemed U-turns to be unsafe. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the 

installation of “No U-Turn” restrictions at the above-captioned locations. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may 

support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 
 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
February 10, 2010 
 

Honorable Willie L. Hines 

Alderman, 15
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   15
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091380 

         INSTALL NO U-TURN RESTRICTION AT THE INTERSECTION OF: 
 

         WEST NORTH AVENUE AT NORTH 8
TH

 STREET FOR 

         EASTBOUND TRAFFIC 
 

         WEST NORTH AVENUE AND NORTH 35
TH

 STREET IN ALL 

         DIRECTIONS FROM 3:00 PM TO 6:00 PM EXCEPT SUNDAY 
         
         WEST NORTH AVENUE AT NORTH 46

TH
 STREET FOR 

         EAST AND WEST BOUND TRAFFIC 
 

         WEST LLOYD STREET AT NORTH 47
TH

 STREET FOR 

         EASTBOUND TRAFFIC 
 

         WEST LLOYD STREET AT NORTH SHERMAN BOULEVARD 

         FOR EASTBOUND TRAFFIC 
 

Dear Alderman Hines: 
 

As of January 1
st
 2010 U-turns are now legal at signalized intersections in the State of Wisconsin. Due to 

this change our traffic engineering staff has identified locations at signalized intersections where they 

have deemed U-turns to be unsafe. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the 

installation of “No U-Turn” restrictions at the above-captioned locations. 
 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may 

support it to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

RWB: ns 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
February 10, 2010 

 

Honorable Willie L. Hines 

Alderman, 15
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   15
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #091380 

         INSTALL NO U-TURN RESTRICTION AT THE INTERSECTION OF: 

 

         WEST CENTER STREET AND WEST FOND DU LAC AVENUE 

         IN ALL DIRECTIONS 

 

         WEST FOND DU LAC AVENUE AND NORTH 27
TH

 STREET 

         IN ALL DIRECTIONS 

 

         WEST CENTER STREET AND NORTH 27
TH

 STREET IN 

         ALL DIRECTIONS 

 

Dear Alderman Hines: 

 

As of January 1
st
 2010 U-turns are now legal at signalized intersections in the State of Wisconsin. Due to 

this change our traffic engineering staff has identified locations at signalized intersections where they 

have deemed U-turns to be unsafe. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the 

installation of “No U-Turn” restrictions at the above-captioned locations. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may 

support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

February 10, 2010 

 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan     

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   8
th

 ALD. DIST. -FILE #091380 

         INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR WHEN     

         CHILDREN ARE PRESENT ON SOUTH 35
TH 

                          
STREET FROM WEST NATIONAL AVENUE 

                    TO WEST GREENFIELD AVENUE 

                          

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

  

We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school signs. We 

recommend posting 20 miles per hour when children are present on this roadway. The necessary 

legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the February 18, 2010 Public Safety Committee 

meeting. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 


